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April 5, 2023 

 
Dear Primrose Parents/Guardians: 

 
As we shared last week, we are investigating turbidity in the water from our new well.   A team has 
been contracted to identify the cause of this cloudiness.  We hope to share details in the coming days.   

 
During this investigation, we have connected the school back to a water tanker to be used as a source 
for water.  The tanker was connected to the school on the afternoon of Wednesday, March 29.  On the 

afternoon of Tuesday, April 4, the tanker ran out of water.  We are unsure how we depleted our water 
supply so quickly.  Fortunately, we had our porta-potties and handwashing stations on site for use.   

 
Moving forward while we investigate, we will be regularly checking a flow monitor device on the tanker 
to watch for any unexplained usage.  We will also be scheduling refills on the tanker every two days 
regardless of water levels.   This plan will remain in place until the cause of the turbidity is determined 

and remedied.   
 
I wish you and your family a wonderful long weekend.  If you are observing Easter, Ramadan or 

Passover, I wish you a wonderful celebration.   

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Belal Taha 
Superintendent of Education 

 

Belal Taha 
Superintendent of Education 

Board Office:  500 Victoria Road N. Guelph, ON  N1E 6K2 

Email: belal.taha@ugdsb.on.ca 

Tel: 519-822-4420 ext. 747 or Toll Free: 1-800-321-4025 


